


coast of Florida experienced sewage compromises with their sewers. We did not with our septic
systems!

2. Two engineers spoke how Jack Boyer went over EU's plan for a pump system (to have them work for
them) a couple of years ago and they recommended against using a pump system (if a sewer system
was necessary - which they felt was not necessary). They said that was something Jack Boyer was not
interested in hearing and stopped contacting them.

3. Given the two hurricane wash overs Palm Island experienced in 2024, a pump sewer system would be a
disaster since (based on how pool equipment was ruined) every pump would have to be replaced. This
would mean houses would not have waste capabilities for probably many months as hundreds of
homes would need new pumps. That would be a disaster for people to be able to begin the cleanup
process and do what is necessary to prevent mold (mold is not covered by flood insurance). A pump
sewer system would be grossly inappropriate for Palm Island.

4. If a sewer system was necessary, we sure would not want a Limited Liability Corporation who has little
to no sewer experience being in charge of it. According to Environmental Utilites Annual Report filed
with the Florida Department of Corporations, Jack Boyer is the ONLY listed officer. They are not a true
experienced company with any depth. We would want the local government to be responsible and
assume responsibility so that the users are protected for years to come.

5. The cost to implement something that is not needed (I have heard anywhere from $20,000 to $50,000)
for each property owner is going to hurt everyone - especially since every property owner has already
suffered ten of thousands of dollars worth of damage from hurricanes Helen and Milton. This is in
addition to the increasing Real Estate, operational and Insurance costs Again, this is not needed and
will financially benefit a few people in a big way.

| disagree with the following issues in the summary of this Case that is covered in the Agenda for Commission
Conference:

Issue 2 - there is no need for hundreds of home owners on the Islands to replace their working septic
systems. | believe this is generated by the Palm Island Resort - north end of Palm Island who wants to update
their wastewater system with a sewer system and have the expense to do so shared with hundreds of owners
(who do not need or want such a system). The owner of the Resort and Mr. Boyer are working closely with
this project as are some of the Charlotte County Commissioners (none showed up to the local

hearings). Follow the money.

| would ask that if the Resort and "developers" want it, then let them pay for it and have it available to them
and NOT MAKE IT MANDATORY TO THOSE WHO DO NOT NEED IT.







